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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

Klabin S.A. ("Klabin" or "Company"), in continuity with the Material Facts dated 

October 29, 2024 (click here to access), February 3, 2025 (click here to access), and 

the Notice to the Market dated June 30, 2025 (click here to access), informs its 

shareholders and the market in general that, on this date, it has entered into 

agreements with BTG Pactual Timberland Investment Group  (“TIMO” or “BTG 

Pactual TIG”) and British Columbia Investment Management Corporation (“BCI”), one 

of Canada’s largest institutional investors, with the purpose of enabling BCI and the 

BTG Pactual TIG to make additional contributions to the Special Purpose Entities 

(SPEs) of the Plateau Project (“Project”). 

The additional contributions, totaling R$ 1.2 billion, are expected to be made by the 

end of the fourth quarter of 2025 and will be subject to potential adjustments, as 

provided in the agreements. 

The completion of the additional contributions is subject to customary precedent 

conditions, including approval by the competent regulatory authorities. 

Considering the aforementioned contributions, Klabin will reach a total amount of 

R$ 2.7 billion under the scope of the Plateau Project in 2025, as originally announced 

in October 2024. This transaction reinforces the Company’s commitment to 

disciplined capital allocation, deleveraging, and ROIC optimization, consolidating the 

creation of sustainable value for all its stakeholders. 

 

São Paulo, August 19, 2025. 

 

Marcos Paulo Conde Ivo 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 


